
 

 

October 17, 2016 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, October 17, 2016, at 
7:30 p.m. at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 
17602. The meeting was called to order by Mr. Dave Buckwalter, Vice Chairman and was 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Buckwalter, supervisors present were: 
Mr. Ethan Demme and Mr. Glenn Eberly.  Mr. John Blowers and Mr. Corey Meyer were absent.  
Also present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
David Keener 
Wes Patterson 
Robin Xu 
Doug Glick, 316 Mill Creek Rd, representing Bird In Hand Fire Company 
Susan Snyder, 435 Mount Sidney Road 
 
Minutes of the October 3, 2016 Regular Meeting 
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the 
minutes of the October 3, 2016 regular meeting as prepared.  
 
A motion was made by Mr. Demme to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the 
minutes as presented.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and the motion was passed by a 
unanimous voice vote. 
 
Bills: 
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter presented the bills to be paid from various funds for the total amount of 
$1,366,113.37. He discussed some of the larger items included in that amount was a payment in 
the amount of $261,650.13 to PNC Bank for principal and interest payment on ELSA 2010 
borrowing debt service, a payment in the amount of $790,207.69 to City of Lancaster for 1st, 2nd 
and 3rd quarter 2016 sewer flow charges, and a payment of $34,165.79 to each of the Township’s 
four Fire Relief Associations for a total amount of $136,663.16. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Demme to approve the payment of the 
bills as listed in the amount of $1,366,113.37.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Old Business 
 

a. Request for Financial Security Reduction: Horst – 1901 Millport Road 
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was 
present. 
 



 

 

Mr. Buckwalter stated that the Township engineer is recommending a full release of financial 
security in the amount of $35,008.05 leaving a remaining balance of $0. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the request for financial security reduction in the amount 
of $35,008.05 leaving a remaining balance of $0 for Horst at 1901 Millport Road.  Mr. Demme 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Request for Financial Security Reduction: Bentley Ridge North – 2194 Old Philadelphia 
Pike 

 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was 
present. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter stated that the Township engineer is recommending a reduction of financial 
security in the amount of $11,147.00 leaving a remaining balance of $28,722.00.  Mr. Hutchison 
stated that the remaining comments are items related to stormwater management issues. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the request for financial security reduction in the amount 
of $11,147.00 leaving a remaining balance of $28,722.00 for Bentley Ridge North at 2194 Old 
Philadelphia Pike.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

c. Request for Financial Security Release: Esch Manufacturing – 360 Mount Sidney Road 
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was 
present. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter stated that the Township engineer is recommending a full release of financial 
security in the amount of $44,084.90 leaving a remaining balance of $0. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the request for financial security release in the amount of 
$44,084.90 leaving a remaining balance of $0 for Esch Manufacturing at 360 Mount Sidney 
Road.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 

a. Stormwater Management Plan #16-22: Cunningham - 113 Clover Heights Road 
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. David Keener 
was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that Stormwater Management Plans are presented to the Board of 
Supervisors after the Township engineer has reviewed the plan.  Mr. Buckwalter asked  
Mr. Keener if he had any issues with the Township engineer’s review comments. Mr. Keener 
replied that he had no issues with the review comments. 
 



 

 

Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Stormwater Management Plan #16-22 for Cunningham 
at 113 Clover Heights Road subject to the Township engineer’s review comments in the letter 
dated October 14, 2016.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous 
voice vote. 
 

b. Zoning Ordinance Technical Amendment Discussion 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that after the new zoning ordinance was adopted there were issues raised by 
staff and property owners.  He stated that staff has been working on a technical amendment to 
address some of the issues. He stated that Ms. Tara Hitchens has provided the Board with a list 
of amendments being requested, corrections for typographical errors and items that staff wants to 
address.  He stated that staff is looking for direction from the Board in regards to three items: 
 

1) A request to increase the maximum square foot size of a warehouse in the Business Park 
Zone from 400,000 to 500,000 due to the demand in the marketplace. 

2) A request to increase the maximum square foot size of a warehouse in the I-1 Zone from 
40,000 to 100,000. 

3) Should there be an amount of subdivision rights allotted for farms that are more than 10 
acres but less than 25 acres in the AG Agricultural Zone. 

 
Mr. Eberly asked if there was an area big enough in the I-1 zone to have a 100,000 square foot 
warehouse. Mr. Hutchison stated that there are some areas where it would be possible.  He stated 
that it could be proposed that if the area is serviced by a state highway allow up to 100,000 
square feet but if it is serviced by a local highway it would not be permitted. The Board 
discussed the Business Park Zone maximum square foot size for a warehouse and suggested it be 
increased to 500,000 square foot.  The Board discussed the subdivision rights for 10 to 25 acres 
sized farms in the AG zone and suggested not making any changes. 
. 
Other Business: 
 

a. Zoning Hearing Board Alternates Appointment – Term Ending 10/2/19  
 
Vice Chairman Buckwalter stated that there is an opening for a Zoning Hearing Board alternate 
that expired on October 2, 2016. Mr. Hutchison stated that Mr. Dan Pryzwara expressed an 
interest in the position to Mr. John Blowers. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Zoning Hearing Board Alternate Appointment for Dan 
Pryzwara for a three year term ending October 2, 2019.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it 
was passed by unanimous voice vote.   
 

b. Authorization to Oppose Zoning Appeal re: 2939 Lincoln Highway East 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that in May 2016 staff received complaints for this property and inspected 
the property with the owner’s consent.  He stated that the inspection revealed a number issues 
including the use of a “boarding house”, which is not a use permitted. He stated that no permits 
were issued in relation to this type of use.  He stated that the owner has filed Zoning Hearing 



 

 

Board application for a variance by “estoppel” meaning that the owner is suggesting that the 
Township knew that the use existed and permitted it at some time in the past.  He stated that they 
are no records indicating this use in the Township files.  He stated that the zoning hearing is 
October 27, 2016 and he is requesting that the Board take action to authorize staff to oppose this 
application at that time. 
 
Mr. Eberly made a motion to authorize the opposing to Zoning Hearing Board appeal for 2939 
Lincoln Highway East. Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice 
vote. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
None 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, November 14, 2016 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ralph Hutchison 


















































